CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2018
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Braudt, Kovachy, Young, Coleman, and Barton. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:
Councilor Boye’.
STAFF PRESENT:
Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett and Administrator/Recorder Evans.
STAFF ABSENT:
None.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:
Administrator Evans asked to have YMCA water heater and Letter of resignation from Mike Boye’ added to Council Business as #1 and #2.
IV.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. Approval of Minutes for the regular meeting on August 20, 2018. 
A correction to the minutes was made to reflect that Mayor Young was present for the meeting. 
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Braudt seconded a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of August 20, 2018 with the noted correction.  All voted “yes”. The motion carried.  
V.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. YMCA Water Heater.

Staff received a call from Kristi at the YMCA asking for permission to replace the existing 80-gallon gas water heater with a new 40-gallon gas water heater.  Apparently the 80-gallon water heater quit working and when a plumber was called he suggested that they install a smaller water heater.  The cost of a 40-gallon water heater is around $500.00 whereas the cost of an 80-gallon water heater is around $1,200.00.  The standard size of gas water heaters is between 40 to 50-gallons.  
The YMCA will be paying for the new water heater and installation as per their contract with the City.  

Council unanimously agreed that a 40-gallon water heater will be enough for the YMCA.
Councilor Braudt moved, and Councilor Barton seconded a motion to allow the YMCA to purchase a new 40-gallon water heater and have it installed.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carries
2. Councilor Boye’s letter of resignation.

Councilor Boye submitted a letter of resignation from the Council.  He has a new job which requires him to travel and makes it difficult for him to attend meetings.
Council discussed whether the position should be filled now or wait until after the elections.  Since there are only 3 candidates for the 3 vacancies it was decided to just pick one of those candidates.  The candidates are Rusty Young, Marilyn Loomis and Dana Bryd.  Both Rusty and Marilyn have been prior council members and are familiar with the Council role it was suggested that Dana be appointed.  Appointing Dana would provide her a jump start on being a City Councilor and becoming familiar with the current issues.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Braudt seconded a motion to appoint Dana Bryd to complete Councilor Boye’s term which expires in December 2018.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carries
VI.
REPORTS:
1. SHERIFF’S OFFICE
There was no one present to give the Sheriff’s report.
2. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT
OFFICE:  As I mentioned last month the office will be upgrading the computer system with Springbrook to provide off site back up.  In order to do this we must upgrade the Springbrook software from 7.09 to 7.18 which will be automatically upgraded every year.  The first week in October we will be training on the new software.  We are currently running a test data base to make sure the conversion goes well.  

BUILDING:  I am amazed at how much the real estate market has increased.  Almost every day it seems someone is inquiring about purchasing property or selling a home in Canyonville.  It is really great that people are interested in building in Canyonville, the only problem is that most of the building sites left are difficult to build on.  Last week Rob and I spent days trying to figure out what had been completed on the property at the end of Kramer Street.  This property has recently been put on the market and the buyers thought it already had sewer and water to the lots.  However, after researching the partition files and all the water and sewer maps we have available it appears that is not correct.  From the files what I could tell is that apparently there was work done on the property without permits.  Two stop work orders were placed on the property.  The first one said they did not have the proper permits.  The second order just referred them to Tony Lakey so I have no idea what was the issue.  At one point they were supposed to have an engineer review the drainage.  Their engineer said it wasn’t an issue but the City Engineer and down hill property owners said it was.  I am guessing this issue did not get resolved and that was why the stop work order was placed.  The area was divided into 3 lots and most of the excavation for the homes appears to have been done.  As for the water and sewer the main line has never been extended to these parcels.  In 1995 the Berry’s partitioned off two lots in the same area which have been developed with homes.  They extended the water and sewer mains to service these two lots.

There are 3 lots on Hamlin Drive also for sale.   The major issue for these lots is that the City has a sewer line that crosses just about in the middle of the three lots.  One lot has been sold and we are working with the owner regarding the connection to the water and sewer lines.  Most of the time when the property has been partitioned the water and sewer connections have not been provided to the property line.  That is why people prefer to partition property instead of subdividing it.  When you subdivide property the developer is  required to put in all the water and sewer lines and provide the connections at the property line.  Most of the time when property is partition and there is a City Main in the right of way the developer does not connect the lots to the main lines.  The developer leaves the cost of getting the water and sewer to the property for who ever buys the lot.  It is important to know that providing the utilities to the property line is the responsibility of the property owner.  The property owner must hire a licensed and bonded contractor or plumber to connect to the City’s main lines and are responsible for the costs.


Mayor Young recessed the regular meeting at 7:30 p.m. to convene an executive session.
VII.
EXECUTIVE SESSION ORS 192.660 (2) (a) employment of public officers, employees and agents.



Mayor Young convened the executive session based on ORS 192.660 (2) (a) employment of public officers, employees and agents.

VIII.
REGULAR SESSION


Mayor Young reconvened the regular session at 8:30 and opened the doors to the public.  There was no public.
IX.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
1. Planning Commission Regular Session – Wednesday, October 10, 2018@ 7:00 p.m.
2. City Council Regular Session – Monday, October 15, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m.
X. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business Council President Braudt adjourned the meeting at 8:35 p.m.
Submitted by:




       

Approved by:

___________________________________


________________________________

Dawn Bennett, Finance Deputy Recorder


Jake Young, Mayor
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